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Supervisors 
 
The monthly meeting of the Jefferson Township Board of Supervisors was called to order by Mr. Burkett on June 13, 
2022, at 7:00pm at the Jefferson Township Building, 7407 Lamor Rd, Mercer, PA  16137.   
 
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited and Roll Call was taken.  In attendance were Supervisors John Burkett, Richard 
McCullough, Tyler Angermeier and Secretary/Treasurer Rachel Nickel, along with the sign in sheet.  
 
A motion was made by Mr. McCullough to approve the minutes from May 9, 2022 Supervisors Meeting.  Seconded by 
Mr. Angermeier.   Motion passed with 3 yes votes.   

 
Motion was made by Mr. McCullough and seconded by Mr. Angermeier to pay the following payables for 
May 9, 2022 through June 13, 2022. Motion passed with 3 yes votes. 

 
General Fund    $       79,087.77        Sewer     $   15,240.62 
Parks & Recreation  $       50.00     State Liquid Fuels $   59,33738 

 
 
A motion was made by Mr. Angermeier to approve the reconciliations on all accounts for the month of May 2022.   
Seconded by Mr. McCullough.  Motion passed with 3 yes votes. 
 
Mr. Burkett read the complaint letter from Mallard Way residents about a neighbor not mowing their yard. Mr. 
Angermeier stated that he stopped in to talk with them and they do not have a mower and money was an issue. 
Mallard Way resident Craig Douds was checking on if they will continue to mow their yard.  
 
Mr. Burkett read the correspondence Notice of payment state police fines and penalties and Charter communications 
letter.  
 
A motion was made by Mr. McCullough to tear out the podium and have Steve Glaser build a new smaller on wheels 
podium. Seconded by Mr. Angermeier. Passed with 3 yes votes.  
 
Staff Reports:  

 Police Department  
 Fire Department  
 Parks and Recreation  
 Road Report   Mr. McCullough and Mr. Nickel have been out patching roads. Mr. Nickel has been mowing 

the sides of the roads.  They have been working on Seidle Road burming and ditching getting ready for the 
surface treatment. Inmates stained the lodge and re mulch the playground. Reno Rd. was paved to be seal 
coated in July.  

 Sewer Report  
 

Unfinished Business:  
 
Mr. McCullough is still working with Seigworth on broom.   
 
 
 
New Business:  
 
Mr. McCullough discussed the township needed a newer plow truck will start to look and see what he can find. Mr. 
McCullough wants to order 6 loads of salt at this year’s price savings.   
 
Mr. Burkett read the dates for the upcoming meetings.  
 
 
Adjournment: Meeting adjourn at 7:27p.m.   



MINUTES June 13, 2022 

Approved by: ___________________________    Date: __________________  
John Burkett, Chairman

Attested by: ____________________________ 
     Rachel Nickel, Secretary/Treasurer 
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